Countryside Villas

Volume 3, Issue 6

September 2000

BOARD MEMBERS

Gene Fanning, Pres. 579-1671

Sue Gac, Vice-Pres. 579-9582

Julie Ogden, Secretary 572-8377

Carole Bayer, Treasurer 744-0932

Barbara Harting, Director 744-1656

Management Company:

C.AM.CO. - Ruth Brown

8217 N. Oracle Rd.

Tucson, Az. 85704

Phone: 544-4886/ Fax: 544-4892

E-Mail: rbsquare@primenet.com

DCC&R UPDATE

By Sue Gac

THANK YOU .. To those that stopped parking on aprons and on the street in front of homes.

PARKING REMINDERS:

- 1. All cars parking in guest or permit parking areas MUST park face in. You are not permitted to back into these spaces. WHY? Because it is another of our rules but most importantly when cars back in they tend to back up too far and damage the landscaping.
- 2. If you need a Temporary Parking Permit, give me a call and I will try very hard to accommodate your needs.

BOARD MEETING

When: Monday, September 18th

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Where: Countryside

Community Center

All Homeowners are welcome to attend. If you wish to speak to the Board regarding any matter or concern, please make your request to the President at least 72 hours prior to the meeting.

Again I know some of you may think these are petty rules but they are "our" rules and they help make our community a beautiful place to live.

When I walk I try to say "Hello" to everyone I see, but few acknowledge my greetings.... I don't bite!

Social Committee: Upcoming Events

By Sue Gac

It is still TOO HOT to have a get-together. We will try to have something in October when the thermometer drops below 100. Got any ideas for social events, give me a call.

Big party coming up for the holidays... more info later but mark your calendars now —

DECEMBER 2nd

The Villas Mailbox 4879 W. Doria Dr.



The Villas Mailbox is for you to drop off notes, suggestions or ideas, items for the Newsletters, landscape requests or complaints.

DO NOT PUT YOUR ASSESS-MENT CHECKS IN THIS MAIL-

BOX! It is not secure and your check will not get processed in a timely fashion. You must mail your checks to the Management Company. Mail checks to:

Countryside Villas 8217 N. Oracle Rd. Tucson, Az. 85704

Countryside Community Center UPDATE

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:

The Board is looking for volunteers to serve on the Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee look for people who would like to run for a seat on the 2001 Board of Directors. The election is held in January 2001. If you are interested in serving on the committee or running for the Board call the Community Center at

ORO VALLEY WATER PROJECT:

The CCCA still needs more votes to sell the land to Oro Valley Water for the water project. If you have not voted on this matter expect a call from Oro Valley Water. They will be contacting members who did not vote in an effort to gain the votes needed.

CCCA MEETING:

The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 9th at 7 p.m.

Landscaping: Questions, problems?

Need something trimmed? Have a question? Think a tree needs more water? Anything having to do with our landscaping, call:

Jo Ann at 579-1671



Chinese Fried Rice with Shrimp and Eggs

- 1/4 cup salad oil
- 1 cup raw regular or processed white rice
- 1 envelope Lipton / Noodle Soup Mix with Real Chicken Broth
- 2½ cups boiling water
- ½ pound fresh shrimp, shelled, cleaned and cut up
- 2 eggs, slightly beaten
- 1/4 teaspoon salt Few grains pepper
- 11/2 tablespoons soy sauce
- 2 small scallions, sliced
- In a large skillet, heat 2 tablespoons salad oil and sauté rice until golden brown.
- Combine soup mix and water and stir into rice. Cover and simmer 30 minutes or until liquid is absorbed.
- In another skillet, heat remaining oil and saute shrimp quickly about 1 minute. Add eggs, stirring constantly and cook 1-2 minutes. Add salt, pepper and soy sauce.
- Stir shrimp-egg mixture into soup-rice mixture, heat 2-3 minutes.
 Serve topped with scallions. Makes 4-6 servings.

